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ii. Motor vehicles and trailers must 
possess evidence of valid registration. 

iii. Motor vehicle operators must 
possess evidence of valid insurance. 

iv. Motor vehicles and trailers must 
not block a street used for vehicular 
travel or a pedestrian pathway. Parking 
any off-highway vehicle in violation of 
posted restrictions; or in such a manner 
as to obstruct or impede normal or 
emergency traffic movement or the 
parking of other vehicles; creating a 
safety hazard; or endangering any 
person, property, or feature is 
prohibited. Vehicles parked in violation 
are subject to citation, removal, and/or 
impoundment at the owner’s expense. 

v. Motor vehicles must not exceed the 
posted speed limit. 

vi. Operating a vehicle through, 
around, or beyond a restrictive sign, 
barricade, fence, or traffic control barrier 
or device is prohibited. 

vii. Failure to obey any person 
authorized to direct traffic or control 
access to event area including law 
enforcement officers, BLM officials, and 
designated race officials is prohibited. 

b. The temporary closure area is 
closed to motor vehicle use, except as 
provided below. Motor vehicles may be 
operated within the temporary closure 
area under the circumstances listed 
below: 

i. Race participants and support 
vehicles on designated routes. 

ii. BLM, medical, law enforcement, 
and firefighting vehicles are authorized 
at all times. 

iii. Vehicles operated by the permit 
holder’s staff or contractors and 
volunteers are authorized at all times. 
These vehicles must display evidence of 
event registration at all times in such 
manner that it is visible to the front of 
the vehicle while the vehicle is in 
motion. 

7. Public Camping 

a. The temporary closure and 
restriction area is closed to public 
camping with the following exceptions: 

i. The permitted event’s spectators, 
who are camped in designated spectator 
areas, as marked by protective fencing, 
barriers, and informational signage 
provided by the permit holder; or 

ii. The permit holder’s authorized 
staff, contractors, and BLM-authorized 
event managers. 

b. Spectator area site reservations, 
denying other visitors or parties from 
utilizing unoccupied portions of the 
spectator area by marking with flags, 
tape, posts, cones, etc., is prohibited. 
Vehicles and trailers may not be left 
unattended for over 72 hours. 

c. Allowing any pet or other animal to 
be unrestrained is prohibited. All pets 

must be restrained by a leash of not 
more than six feet in length. 

d. Failure to observe restricted area 
quiet hours of midnight to 6 a.m. is 
prohibited. 

8. Weapons 

a. Discharging or use of firearms or 
other weapons is prohibited. 

b. The prohibition above shall not 
apply to county, state, tribal and Federal 
law enforcement personnel who are 
working in their official capacity at the 
event. 

9. Racecourse Closure 

a. The designated racecourse as 
shown in the Lake Havasu Field Office 
approved Resource Management Plan 
and Decision Record is closed to public 
entry during the temporary closure. 

b. The temporary closure area is 
closed to use by members of the public 
with the following exceptions: 

i. The person is an employee or 
authorized volunteer with the BLM, a 
law enforcement officer, emergency 
medical service provider, fire protection 
provider, or another public agency 
employee working at and assigned to 
the event; or 

ii. The person is working at or 
attending the event directly on behalf of 
the permit holder. 

c. Failure to obey any official sign 
posted by the BLM, law enforcement, 
Mohave County, or the permit holder is 
prohibited. 

d. Enforcement: Any person who 
violates these closure rules may be tried 
before a United States magistrate and 
fined in accordance with 18 U.S.C. 
3571, imprisoned no more than 12 
months under 43 U.S.C. l733(a) and 43 
CFR 8360.0–7, or both. In accordance 
with 43 CFR 8365.1–7, state or local 
officials may also impose penalties for 
violations of Arizona law. A complete 
list of laws and regulations applicable to 
public lands in Arizona may be viewed 
at: http://www.azd.uscourts.gov/sites/ 
default/files/general-orders/19-14.pdf. 

Authority: 43 CFR 8364.l. 

Jason West, 
Field Manager. 
[FR Doc. 2021–19479 Filed 9–8–21; 8:45 am] 
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Enforcement Public Contact Data 
Collection 

AGENCY: Federal Bureau of 
Investigation, Department of Justice. 
ACTION: 30-Day notice. 

SUMMARY: The Department of Justice, 
Federal Bureau of Investigation, 
Criminal Justice Information Services 
Division, will be submitting the 
following information collection request 
to the Office of Management and Budget 
for review and approval in accordance 
with the Paperwork Reduction Act of 
1995. 

DATES: Comments are encouraged and 
will be accepted for 30 days until 
October 12, 2021. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Written comments and 
recommendations for the proposed 
information collection should be sent 
within 30 days of publication of this 
notice to www.reginfo.gov/public/do/ 
PRAMain. Find this particular 
information collection by selecting 
‘‘Currently under 30-day Review—Open 
for Public Comments’’ or by using the 
search function. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Written 
comments and suggestions from the 
public and affected agencies concerning 
the proposed collection of information 
are encouraged. Your comments should 
address one or more of the following 
four points: 
—Evaluate whether the proposed 

collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the Federal Bureau of 
Investigation, including whether the 
information will have practical utility 

—Evaluate the accuracy of the agency’s 
estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used 

—Evaluate how the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected can be enhanced 

—Minimize the burden of the collection 
of information on those who are to 
respond, including through the use of 
appropriate automated, electronic, 
mechanical, or other technological 
collection techniques or other forms 
of information technology, e.g., 
permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

VerDate Sep<11>2014 19:38 Sep 08, 2021 Jkt 253001 PO 00000 Frm 00034 Fmt 4703 Sfmt 4703 E:\FR\FM\09SEN1.SGM 09SEN1lo
tte

r 
on

 D
S

K
11

X
Q

N
23

P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 N
O

T
IC

E
S

1

http://www.azd.uscourts.gov/sites/default/files/general-orders/19-14.pdf
http://www.azd.uscourts.gov/sites/default/files/general-orders/19-14.pdf
http://www.reginfo.gov/public/do/PRAMain
http://www.reginfo.gov/public/do/PRAMain


50558 Federal Register / Vol. 86, No. 172 / Thursday, September 9, 2021 / Notices 

Overview of This Information 
Collection 

1. Type of Information Collection: 
Establishment of a new collection. 

2. The Title of the Form/Collection: 
Law Enforcement Public Contact Data 
Collection. 

3. The agency form number, if any, 
and the applicable component of the 
Department sponsoring the collection: 
There is no form number for this 
collection. The applicable component 
within the Department of Justice is the 
Criminal Justice Information Services 
Division, Federal Bureau of 
Investigation. 

4. Affected public who will be asked 
or required to respond, as well as a brief 
abstract: 

Primary: Law enforcement agencies. 
Abstract: This collection is needed to 

collect the number of contacts law 
enforcement officers have with the 
public in three major categories; citizen 
calls for service, unit/officer-initiated 
contacts, and court/bailiff activities. 

5. An estimate of the total number of 
respondents and the amount of time 
estimated for an average respondent to 
respond: The Federal Bureau of 
Investigation Uniform Crime Reporting 
Program estimates the Law Enforcement 
Public Contact Collection will generate 
18,671 responses per year with an 
estimated response time of 30 minutes 
per response. 

6. An estimate of the total public 
burden (in hours) associated with the 
collection: There are approximately 
9,335.5 hours, annual burden, 
associated with this information 
collection. 

If additional information is required 
contact: Melody Braswell, Department 
Clearance Officer, United States 
Department of Justice, Justice 
Management Division, Policy and 
Planning Staff, Two Constitution 
Square, 145 N Street NE, 3E.405A, 
Washington, DC 20530. 

Dated: September 2, 2021. 

Melody Braswell, 
Department Clearance Officer for PRA, U.S. 
Department of Justice. 
[FR Doc. 2021–19425 Filed 9–8–21; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4410–02–P 
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AGENCY: Office of Justice Programs, 
Bureau of Justice Statistics, Department 
of Justice. 
ACTION: 30-Day notice. 

SUMMARY: The Department of Justice 
(DOJ), Office of Justice Programs, 
Bureau of Justice Statistics, will be 
submitting the following information 
collection request to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review and approval in accordance with 
the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. 

The proposed information collection 
was previously published in the Federal 
Register Volume 86, Number 125, page 
35347, on July 2, 2021, allowing a 60- 
day comment period. Following 
publication of the 60-day notice, the 
Bureau of Justice Statistics received 
three requests for the survey instrument 
and seven communications containing 
suggestions for revisions to the 
collection of data and regarding the 
administration of the instrument, which 
are addressed in Supporting Statement 
Part A. 
DATES: Comments are encouraged and 
will be accepted for an additional 30 
days until October 12, 2021. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Written comments and 
recommendations for the proposed 
information collection should be sent 
within 30 days of publication of this 
notice to www.reginfo.gov/public/do/ 
PRAMain. Find this particular 
information collection by selecting 
‘‘Currently under 30-day Review—Open 
for Public Comments’’ or by using the 
search function. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Written 
comments and suggestions from the 
public and affected agencies concerning 
the proposed collection of information 
are encouraged. Your comments should 
address one or more of the following 
four points: 
—Evaluate whether the proposed 

collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the Bureau of Justice 
Statistics, including whether the 
information will have practical utility; 

—Evaluate the accuracy of the agency’s 
estimate of the burden of the 

proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; 

—Evaluate whether, and if so, how the 
quality, utility, and clarity of the 
information to be collected can be 
enhanced; and 

—Minimize the burden of the collection 
of information on those who are to 
respond, including through the use of 
appropriate automated, electronic, 
mechanical, or other technological 
collection techniques or other forms 
of information technology, e.g., 
permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

Overview of This Information 
Collection 

1. Type of Information Collection: 
Revision of a currently approved 
collection. 

2. The Title of the Form/Collection: 
2022 School Crime Supplement (SCS) to 
the National Crime Victimization 
Survey (NCVS). 

3. The agency form number, if any, 
and the applicable component of the 
Department sponsoring the collection: 
The form number for the questionnaire 
is SCS–1. The applicable component 
within the Department of Justice is the 
Bureau of Justice Statistics, in the Office 
of Justice Programs. 

4. Affected public who will be asked 
or required to respond, as well as a brief 
abstract: The survey will be 
administered to persons ages 12 to 18 in 
NCVS sample households in the United 
States from January through June 2022. 
The SCS collects, analyzes, publishes, 
and disseminates statistics on the 
students’ victimization, perceptions of 
school environment, and safety at 
school. 

5. An estimate of the total number of 
respondents and the amount of time 
estimated for an average respondent to 
respond: An estimate of the total 
number of respondents is 7,010 persons 
ages 12 to 18. Of the 7,010 SCS 
respondents, 87% or 6,071 are expected 
to complete the long SCS interview 
(entire SCS questionnaire) which takes 
an estimated 17 minutes (0.28 hours) to 
complete. The remaining 13% or 939 
SCS respondents are expected to 
complete the short interview (i.e. will be 
screened out for not being in school), 
which takes an estimated 2 minutes 
(0.03 hours) to complete. There are an 
estimated 1,728 annual burden hours 
associated with this collection. 
Respondents will be asked to respond to 
this survey only once during the six 
month period. The burden estimates are 
based on data from the prior 
administration of the SCS. 
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